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           20 September 2021 
Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
Welcome to Class 3. The children have settled well into Key Stage 2- they are a super class. This letter outlines our routines and 
curriculum in Class 3. Please see the other side of this sheet for details of this term’s whole school Quest – ‘Pioneers’. 
Staff 
We are very lucky to have wonderful teaching assistants working in Class 3:  
Mrs Farrow, Mrs Storrs-Fox, Mrs Lapthorn and Mrs Bray who will be covering Mrs Lapthorn’s hours whilst she is teaching the 
‘Catch Up’ sessions this term. On Wednesday, the class is taught RE by Mrs Lapthorn and PE with the Premier Sports coaches. 
Homework:  
Homework is sent out via Parentmail each Friday. Later in the term, we will be teaching the children how to access their 
homework via Google Classroom. 
Spellings  
Spellings are tested every Friday. Your child will be given a colour group to learn – this will be in their reading record. This term’s 
first spelling homework will be set on Friday 17th September and will be tested on Friday 24th September.   
Maths 
MyMaths will be set every Friday and should be completed by 9am the following Friday. The children will be tested on their 
times tables each Monday.   
Reading  
I really want the children to enjoy their reading and to make good progress this year, so therefore need your full support with 
this. Your child has been given the Key Stage 2 Reading Record Folder. This folder contains a section with questions for you to 
ask your child before, during and after they read. Please hear your child read out loud at least 4 times a week and sign their 
reading record folder on the appropriate date.  Reading books will be changed on Mondays and Fridays. Don’t forget to take 
every opportunity to hear your child read – they can read recipes, magazines and leaflets, as well as their main reading book. 
PE and Swimming 
Swimming will be on Monday afternoons, starting Monday 20th September, as outlined in the separate letter. PE is on 
Wednesdays; please make sure your child has their kit in school. Please name all their uniform and PE clothing.  
Forest School 
This term Class 3 will have Forest School on Wednesday 29th September and Wednesday 1st December. Old clothes and a change 
of footwear will be required. 
Water bottles  
Please make sure your child has a named water bottle in school as we are discouraging the use of cups in the classroom. In 
addition, Class 3 need to bring in their own snack as they are now in Key Stage 2 and free fruit is no longer provided. 
Messages 
If your child is being collected by somebody different, or you have an urgent, important message please email this information 
through to the school office – office@milvertonprimary.co.uk   
If you need to contact me regarding their learning, please use the class email – class3.sch233@educ.somerset.gov.uk  I will 
endeavour to respond to emails within 48 hours.  If you would like to contact Mrs Lewis about special educational needs please 
use the following email address - send.sch233@educ.somerset.gov.uk  
I hope this is useful to you - if you have any further questions, please don’t hesitate to ask. Thank you for your continued support 
with the children’s learning. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Isabel Calnon 
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